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Comments We feel this application is wholly inappropriate in terms of the volume of traffic that would be using the existing 
roads for the site.  Dunnings Road often has cars parked by residents and those using the popular corner shop 
and post office,  which makes it too narrow for more than one vehicle.  There are several busy side streets 
leading off it and traffic and mothers with their children going to and from the 3 nursery schools and the schools.  
There are often parked cars opposite Dunning's Mill pub and near the playground.  The road is also in a poor state 
of repair.  Where the lorries will enter the site on West Hoathly road the road is narrow and bending, cars heading 
towards town meeting these lorries could be hazardous.  The bend from West Hoathly road at St Hill Green is 
difficult for cars to navigate with extremely limited views around the corner at a point where the road is barely 
wide enough for two passenger cars.  We feel there is no good time for traffic movement proposed as between 
10am and 5pm Standen National Trust can get very busy and outside of these times the road has very frequent 
commuter traffic.
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